From: Richard Oram (OCC) 
Sent: 23 September 2016 11:26
To: Planning
Cc: Planning Consultations - E&E
Subject: 16/00422/DISC Land North East Of Skimmingdish Lane Launton

Dear Sir or Madam

The applicant has submitted a written scheme of investigation (WSI) from Albion Archaeology for the first stage of the required archaeological investigation, an archaeological evaluation.

The WSI meets the requirements of condition 15 and we are therefore satisfied that this condition (15) can be discharged.

Condition 16 requires that the first stage of the archaeological investigation is undertaken in line with this agreed written scheme which included providing a copy of the draft report for our comments before a final version is produced (2.3). This was not undertaken.

As no archaeological deposits were identified there will not need to be any further stages of investigation however there will need to be a number of additions to the report before we can agree that it is an appropriate report.

Although grid references are provided on the trench summaries there is no indication on the detailed plans (figures 3,4,5, and 6) as to where these grid references were taken from and it is therefore not possible to accurately locate the position of the trenches. Grid references are provided on the overview plan but this is at too large a scale to be able to accurately plot the detailed plans.

At least 3 and preferably 4 grid references will need to be added to the detailed plans in figures 3,4,5, and 6 in order that the detailed plans can be accurately plotted at a later stage.

The section drawings will also require the spot levels to be included.

We would therefore not recommend that Condition 16 be discharged at this stage. 

As this is a minor change it should be able to be updated fairly promptly and once these details are added the report will be acceptable and condition 16 will have been met.

Regards

Richard
Richard Oram
Planning Archaeologist 

Archaeology

Planning Regulation

County Hall

New Road

Oxford

OX1 1ND
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